
Cathedral of St. John the Baptist

Emergency Parish Meeting
July 28, 2019



Welcome!



Agenda

Reason for Mandates 
Situation 
Timeline 
Current Strategies and next 
steps
Open forum



Mandates



Situation

St. Mary’s Parish Meeting with 
Bishop Milan (Open?)
Announcement of suppression
Hired Canon Lawyer
Timeline / Petition



Timeline

 Letter from James Niehaus to Mike Caithaml (April 2018)

 Parish Council meeting with Bishop Milan (June 2018)

 Initial Letter to Bishop Milan (June 2018)

 Signed Letter to Bishop Milan (August 2018)

 Asked permission of Father Marek to discuss with Parish 
congregation (August 2018)

 Potential Buyers were turned away (Fall 2018)

 Cathedral was ordered to pay 100% of Carlton property expenses 
(January 2019)

 Hired Canon Lawyer (Spring 2019)

 Cathedral Parish Meeting (June 2019)

 Sent Petition to Bishop Milan (July 2019)



Current 
Strategy and 
Next Steps

Petition
 Proactive / Required Canon Law Process

Letter to Presbyterial Council / Consultors
www.byzantine.us 
Save the Cathedral, Save the Eparchy

Donations
Temporary Financial Boycott
Alternative donations 
 e.g. Mariapoch Shrine, Seminary

Legal fund (501C being investigated)



Open Forum



Thank you!

Save our Cathedral!
Save our Eparchy!
www.byzantine.us
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